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SUBJECT/TITLE
Employee discrimination

SPONSOR
Rep. Joni Jenkins

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/Office(s) Impacted:
Personnel offices



Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 171/HCS creates a new section of KRS Chapter 336 to prohibit an employer from discriminating against an employee, who is a victim of a crime, and who takes time to appear in court to comply with a subpoena or other court order as a witness in a judicial proceeding.  Additionally, this bill prohibits discrimination against an employee who is a victim of domestic violence and abuse, who takes off time to obtain any relief, including but not limited to a temporary restraining order, restraining order, or other injunctive relief, to help ensure his or her health, safety, or welfare or that of his or her child.  The right of an employee to take unpaid leave is limited to the unpaid leave time allowed by the Family and Medical Leave Act, unless the employer allows a longer time period.  

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 171/HCS on local government is indeterminable, but expected to be moderate.  Local government would be prohibited from discriminating against an employee who is a victim of a crime and appears in court or is the subject of domestic violence or abuse, stalking, or sexual abuse, and attempts to seek injunctive relief. It is unknown how many employees are victims of a crime requiring judicial procedures. The Kentucky Domestic Violence Association reported 45,223 domestic violence and abuse and emergency protective orders in FY 2001. Additionally, it reported receiving 41,583 domestic violence calls in FY 2002.  It is unknown how many of these statewide cases involve employees of local government. 

The cost to local government would be the expense related to lost time of a worker who would take unpaid leave for the purposes set out in the bill.  Also, if a local agency did discriminate or retaliate against an employee, the local government may have to pay for lost wages and work benefits.  Affected employees may take vacation, personal leave, or compensatory time, so the amount of unpaid leave could be reduced in this manner if the employee so chose. This bill limits an employee's right to take unpaid leave to that allowed by the federal Family and Medical Leave Act of 1993, which is 12 weeks. 

DATA SOURCE(S)
Mary Wood, LRC; KY Domestic Violence Association; KY league of Cities. 
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